
 

Are you ignoring gum disease?

August 18 2017, by Julie Davis, Healthday Reporter

  
 

  

(HealthDay)—Going to the dentist might not be a favorite on your to-do
list, but these check-ups are important not only for your teeth, but also
for your gums.
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Gum disease, or gingivitis, can be difficult to catch. And it can lead to
the more severe problem of periodontitis.

Of concern, periodontitis has been associated with more serious health
issues, such as heart disease and diabetes, all of which share a common
link—inflammation, explain experts at the American Academy of
Periodontology.

Certain medical conditions and lifestyle choices make you more
susceptible to gum disease. If you smoke, take medications that lead to
dry mouth, have poor nutrition, or experience high stress, you're more
likely to develop gingivitis. If unhealthy gums run in your family or if
you already have heart disease, diabetes or arthritis, you're also at higher
risk.

It's important to know your risk level because most people don't
experience symptoms until their 30s or 40s, when the disease might
already be at an advanced stage.

Warning signs of gingivitis are bad breath that won't go away; red,
swollen, sensitive or receding gums or gums that bleed easily; and
sensitive or loose teeth that make chewing difficult.

To lower your risk of gum disease, brush your teeth and tongue after
every meal. Floss at least once a day. And make a habit of using
mouthwash to remove the bacteria that brushing and flossing miss.

Also, be sure to go for regular dental check-ups. If your dentist spots
early signs of gum trouble, a visit to a gum specialist—a
periodontist—might be needed for treatment.

  More information: To learn more about the different types of gum
disease, visit the American Academy of Periodontology.
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